City of Greenfield Traffic Safety Committee
Regular Meeting Minutes
City of Greenfield Traffic Safety Committee
Wednesday May 7, 2025



Wednesday, May 7, 2025    1:30pm
Richard J. Pasco Council Chambers, City Hall
10 S. State St, Greenfield, IN 46140


Glen Morrow, City Engineer called the meeting to order at 1:30pm.

Glen Morrow took roll call.  

Members Present: 
Police Lieutenant Charles Murnan	
Street Commissioner Tyler Rankins
Chairman City Engineer Glen Morrow

Members Absent:
Councilwoman Amy Kirkpatrick
Gary Pence



Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made to approve the March 2025 minutes as presented by C. Murnan and seconded by T. Rankins.  Motion carried. 


OLD BUSINESS:

Franklin Road Crossing:
	G. Morrow presented 3 different types of crossing lights.  He prefers the solar powered lights so they can be moved if need be.  G. Morrow also stated that TIF can pay for the project.  G. Morrow said he will get quotes from different vendors and take it to BOW.  T. Rankins said the Street Dept can put them up and do thermal for the crosswalk.  TIF funds will not be able to maintain the lights.  It will need to be through the Street Department.  T. Rankins made a motion to approve the $10,000 lights and seconded by C. Murnan.  Motion carried. 

South Street One-Way:
	A letter from The Fire Chief, Jason Horning was received stating that he was not opposed to South Street being a one-way street.  It will be one-way from State Street to Pennsylvania Street.  T. Rankins made a motion to present the directional change to Council.  C. Murnan seconded.  Motion carried. 
	

Roosevelt & Winfield Intersection: 
	G. Morrow asked if the striping had been done.  T. Rankins said it has not.  C. Murnan said he has not been able to reach the residents to talk to them about parking change.  This will be tabled until next meeting. 



Alley by  Christian Church:   
	A walk for the Riley Train was constructed across the alley.  G. Morrow stated that the alley was not a City right of way and the alley to the west was not City owned either.  The Church would like the other side closed as well.  There are some safety issues.  T. Rankins will look into closing it off.  

Mailbox Parking:
	C. Murnan said he took some complaints about parking in front of mailboxes.  He spoke with the USPS and suggested 60 feet of clearance around mailboxes.  He thought that was excessive as fire hydrants only need 15 feet of clearance.  G. Morrow suggested maybe 6 or 8 feet on each side of the mailboxes.  C. Murnan suggested mailboxes be moved closer to driveways so there will be a clear area to deliver mail.  C. Murnan would like to see an ordinance of 10 feet on each side of a mailbox to be open. The post office also told C. Murnan they have to get permission to move their mailboxes.  It will be tables and talked about at the next meeting.   


MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS:
	
Brunson Landing Speeding:  T. Rankins stated he got a complaint about people speeding in the subdivision.  T. Rankins would like to put the traffic study cameras in the neighborhood to conduct a study on the speed.  A motion was made to conduct a traffic study by T. Rankins and seconded by C. Murnan.  Motion carried. 

[bookmark: _Hlk207262632]Fairmount & Van Buren Streets Speeding:  G. Morrow said he received a similar complaint about speeding.  He would also like to take a look at that area also.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting. 
 



ADJOURNMENT: 

A motion was made to adjourn by T. Rankins and seconded by C. Murnan .  Motion carried. 
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